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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

February 13, 2003

TO:


MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

FEDERAL

Today, MTA staff learned that Senate and House Conferees have come to agreement on an Omnibus Appropriations measure for FY 2003.   The House is expected to pass the Omnibus-spending package today.  The Senate will likely vote on the measure before adjourning for the scheduled President’s Day recess.  President Bush is expected to sign the measure into law.  The final Omnibus Appropriations package wraps up the 2003 appropriations process four months after the fiscal year began.

The MTA received the following funding marks:

North Hollywood 




$40.490 million

Eastside Light Rail Project



$4 million

Bus and Bus Facilities




$3.5 million

Job Access/Reverse Commute


$875,000

Additional items of interest in the Omnibus Appropriations Bill:

City of Inglewood, California Intelligent 

$500,000

Transportation System Deployment

Metrolink Los Angeles Union Station passenger
$500,000

Information delivery system project

Sierra Madre Intermodal Transportation Center
$1.5 million

Should you have any questions please contact Marisa Valdez Yeager, Government Relations Administrator (213) 922-2262 or Raffi Hamparian, Government Relations Manager at (213) 922-3769.

�








Legislative Brief

2

October 1, 2002


